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Statement by the President of the Security Council

At the meeting of the Security Council, held on 13 February 1994, in connection with the 
Council's Consideration of the item entitled The Situation in Bosnia and Herzegovina, the
President of the Security Council made the following statement on behalf of the Council:

The Security Council expresses its deep and abiding concern over the continued 
hostilities in the Republic of Bosnia and Herzegovina. In light of the recent tragedy 
endured by inhabitants of Sarajevo in which scores of people were killed by the shelling 
of an open market, the Security Council once again calls upon all parties involved to 
cease hostilities immediately and adhere to the agreements into which they have entered. 

The Security Council also expresses its serious concern that the Republic of Croatia may 
have deployed elements of its national military into Bosnia. It definitively condemns any 
such aggression against a member state of the United Nations as both a violation of the 
Charter of the United Nations and all relevant Security Council resolutions and as a 
violation of Bosnia’s territorial sovereignty.

The Security Council calls upon all parties to this conflict to take immediate steps to 
forestall any action that impedes or otherwise compromises the delivery of humanitarian 
aid into areas affected by this bloody and enduring conflict and refrain from violating 
human rights at all times. Finally, it calls upon all parties to implement an immediate 
ceasefire and enter into negotiations for peace in the interest of international security.

The Security Council will remain seized of this matter.

13 February 1994

Passed by consensus, with 0 abstentions

DOC:244

1
2
3
4
5
6
7
8
9

10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22


